Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio

Memo

To: Docketing Division

From: Thomas Persinger, Rail Project Specialist, Rail Division
Cc: PUCO Legal Department

Date: 12-5-2022

Re: PUCO Case No. 22-242-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for the Installation of
Active Warning Devices at the Wheeling & Lake Erie Railroad Grade Crossing,
DOT# 474-354D, at Timken Place in Stark County, Ohio.

On February 28, 2022, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized
construction for Wheeling & Lake Erie Railroad to install active warning devices at the
following location:

Street DOT# County Project
Timken Place 474-354D Stark Lights and Gates

On April 6, 2022, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the project and
ordering completion by January 6, 2023.

The crossing project has been completed and is in-service as follows:

Street DOT# County Date of
Completion
Timken Place 474-354D Stark 11-7-2022

Accordingly, the above case may be closed.



Persinger, Thomas

From: Tim Andrews <tandrews@wlerwy.com>
Sent: Friday, December 2, 2022 8:32 AM

To: Henry, Jill; Persinger, Thomas

Cc: Tucker, Jim

Subject: Timken Place Upgrade

The crossing at Timken Place has been upgraded with the new gates/lights and the City of Canton has re-opened the
road. The signal work was completed on 11/7/2022 and the city re-opened the road 11/10/2022.
Thanks.

Tim Andrews | Signal & Communications Supervisor
Wheeling & Lake Erie Railway

100 East First Street, Brewster, Ohio 44613

330-767-7255 office | 330-417-5541 cell | www.wlerwy.com

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious, please do not click links or open
attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click the Phish Alert Button if available.
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